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BULLETIN ___________________________________________________________________________ MAY 2017 

 

REGULAR MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
7 pm Wednesday June 7, 2017 at the Cruise Terminal S.P. 93 

Executive Board: This month’s meeting will be Wednesday, May 31, 2017 at 11:30 am. 

Thursday, June 15, 2017: Local 13 has called for a first shift stop work meeting to discuss the 
contract extension offer. 

Memorial Day: Monday May 29, 2017 is Memorial Day a paid holiday and any work that is 
performed on that day shall be paid at the overtime rate of pay. 

12th Annual ILWU/PMA Boys & Girls Club Luncheon: We are one of the sponsors of this event; 
Local 94 has 10 seats available on Friday June 2 at 12 noon. The luncheon will be held at the 
Port of Los Angeles Boys & Girls Club at 100 West 5th Street San Pedro. If you're interested in 
attending, please contact the office. 

BLOODY THURSDAY PICNIC: 10:00 July 5th at Harbor College Sports Complex, free food, parking 
and entertainment. Anyone wishing to be part of the 7th Annual "First Blood Run" procession 
that begins at Roosevelt Park Cemetery which is the burial site of our brothers Dickie Parker and 
John Knudsen must be there by 9:00 am. The Burial Ceremony will begin at 10 am. Volunteers 
needed please contact Nacho at 310-951-1419 or Angel Blanco 562-244-6570  

ILWU-PMA Welfare Plan: has mailed to all participants house a letter informing us that the plan 
will no longer reimburse any Plan Participants or otherwise pay benefits for any claims for 
services, supplies, tests or prescriptions provided to any Plan Participant or beneficiary by 
providers Francisco J. Correa, M.D. or Karim Soliman, M.D., or any healthcare providers 
working under the direction or supervision of these doctors for services on or after May 18, 
2017. A complete and current list of all providers and healthcare facilities whose services and 
prescriptions the Plan will no longer cover is posted on the Plans website, ww.benefitplans.org. 
Please consult the website or telephone the Benefit Plans Office at 415-673-8500 to get the 
most current information regarding providers and facilities which are no longer covered. 

13th ANNUAL ILWU TRI-PARTY GOLF TOURNAMENT: Golf will be played on Friday September 
16th and Saturday 17th at the PGA West Mountain and Dunes Courses. The Banquet will be 
Saturday following golf at the La Quinta Golf Resort in Palm Springs. Call 760-564-411 for 
reservation and reference code ILWU. Anyone wishing to Donate or Sponsor a Hole Please 
Contact Mark Grgas 310-808-7654 or John Dadich 310-218-9860, all Proceeds go directly to the 



  

Miller Children's Hospital. All Donations are Tax Deductible 501 c 

ILWU Bloody Thursday Golf Tournament: will be Thursday, June 8, 2017 at the Los Verdes Golf 
Course in Rancho Palos Verdes. If you are interested in playing or making a donation please 
contact Jeff Linares 562-637-3677, Bruce Yip 562-833-9345 

Fines and Assessments: If you receive a card please do not ignore it! If you have a question 
about the fine, please call the office. All Steady Foremen working on the night of a meeting 
receive credit for non-attendance of the meeting but are required to call the office to let us 
know that you worked. As per Article IX Section 1. (g) All members 15 days’ delinquent in any 
fine or assessment shall be cited before the Executive Board. Do not allow this to happen to 
you. Please contact the office to find out how much you owe and submit your check 
immediately to ILWU Local 94 @ 411 N. Harbor Blvd. Suite 303 San Pedro, CA 90731. 

First-aid: Pacific Coast Marine Safety Code (PCMSC) states that the employer must provide fully 
stocked and maintained first-aid kits and displayed in a prominent position at each terminal. 
When goggles and respirators are required they shall be provided by the employer and utilized 
in accordance with rule 612. Protective equipment, such as protective clothing, gloves, goggles, 
etc. shall be provided whenever there is an exposure to a hazardous condition. When 
administering first-aid please protect yourself from any possible transfer of blood or bodily 
fluids that may be contaminated by wearing all your protective equipment. 

Labor Day Parade: The 38th Annual Labor Day Solidarity Parade will be Monday, September 4, 
2017. We encourage all members and their families to participate in this March to show our 
solidarity for all labor. WE NEED VOLUNTEERS. 

 When Lasher's are ordered: a lashing Foremen shall be employed to supervise up to 20 

Longshoremen. Port Supplement 10.1421 (This Rule Applies to Lash Back Only). When a late 

order is placed for extra Lasher's which brings the total number of Lasher's ordered above 20 an 

additional lashing Foreman must be ordered immediately. Do Not wait to see if the lashing 

order is filled. Foremen must be ordered first!! 

Alex’s Lemonade Stand ILWU Walk The Coast: This year’s event for Childhood Cancer Research 

will be Saturday, August 12, 2017 at Point Fermin Park in San Pedro. Alex’s Coast Run will be a 

5K race around Korean Friendship Bell Park starting at 8:30 am. There will be a one-mile family 

walk for people of all ages starting at 8:30 am and A 1K Kids Run Beginning at 9:30 am for Kids 

between 8 and 14 Years Old registration is $10. Further information can be found on our 

website www.ilwulocal94.org or www.alexscoastrun.org. Volunteers from Local 94, family, 

friends, and neighbors are needed. Please find the time to help those children in need. 

"And Injury to One is an Injury to All" 

In Solidarity: 

  Daniel G. Miranda  Rudy D. Alba Sr.  Mike Trudeau 

  President   Vice President  Secretary – Treasurer 


